BEFORE THE PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION

OF THE STATE OF MISSOURI
In the Matter of the Application of 

)

Union Electric Company for Authorization
)

Case No. EO-98-401
to Manage Sulfur Dioxide Emission 

)

Allowance Inventory




)


NOTICE CLOSING CASE
In an order issued December 15, 1998, the Commission approved a Stipulation and Agreement covering the treatment by Union Electric Company d/b/a AmerenUE (AmerenUE) of its sulfur dioxide emission allowance inventory.  Several months thereafter, AmerenUE filed a letter that stated that AmerenUE had provided some information to the Staff of the Commission.  No further activity took place for almost five years, when the Commission, in March 2004, asked Staff to provide a recommendation as to whether the case could be closed.  Staff has filed several pleadings since that time, in which it has generally indicated that issues with respect to AmerenUE’s compliance with the terms of the Stipulation and Agreement may arise and may need Commission resolution.  In its third status report, Staff stated:  “However, it appears that, on the basis of the information presented to the Commission to date, the Commission is not inclined to authorize an investigation of AmerenUE’s management of its SO2 allowance inventory at this time.” Nothing in this notice, or any order issued in this case, should be construed as an indication of the Commission’s inclination to authorize an investigation.  Staff has not, in this case, asked for authority to pursue such an investigation.  The Office of the Public Counsel also filed a pleading in which it stated that it was looking into AmerenUE’s emissions trading practices, and was conducting discovery.  Public Counsel described its discovery relationship with AmerenUE in this matter as an unhappy one, but did not request Commission intervention.  

This case was docketed to consider whether and under what terms AmerenUE should be allowed to trade in emissions allowances.  That issue was resolved by agreement six years ago.  If issues arise as to AmerenUE’s compliance with the agreement or the Commission’s orders, those issues will be more properly dealt with in a new case. There is no need to keep this case open because an issue may arise, nor is there any need to keep the case open because discovery disputes may arise.

This notice will serve to close this case.  The closing of this case is purely an administrative matter.  No inference should be made concerning the Commission’s position on the merits of any investigation into AmerenUE’s emissions trading practices.

BY THE COMMISSION

Dale Hardy Roberts

Secretary/Chief Regulatory Law Judge

(S E A L)

Dated at Jefferson City, Missouri,

on this 29th day of November, 2004.

Mills, Deputy Chief Regulatory Law Judge
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